VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on <u>Tuesday, November 10, 2020</u> at 7 p.m. via Teleconference.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet - Present

Rick Hanna – Joined via phone at approx. 7:15 pm

Rilla Fogle – Present

David Babcock - Present

Jeremy Whitacre - Present

Ben Beair - Present

Staff: Chief Holler and Administrative Assistant Kristy Thome

Visitors:

Public attended via phone: Cathy Clark, Elmer Beard, Kevin Siferd

Approval of October 27th Minutes – 1st Mr. Whitacre 2nd Ms. Sweet

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna -

Dave Babcock – Yes

Rilla Fogle - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Approved

Approval of the financial report and approval of appropriation transfers as submitted to Council

1st Ms. Sweet

2nd Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna -

Dave Babcock – Yes

Rilla Fogle - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor:

Admin: Covid items have been ordered for the Administrative Department.

Council desk will start on or before December 7th and will take approximately a week to complete.

Asphalt work is complete for the season other than small areas that may occur and staff will be able to fix with cold patch.

Road trucks are getting their required yearly O'Dot inspections and prepped for the winter season.

The salt bins are full and ready for the upcoming winter season.

Clark County EMA Mask Giveway on Thursday, November 12 from 3-5 pm at the Enon Park. Thanks to all the Veteran's for their service.

Office is closed tomorrow for Veteran's Day.

Approval of Mayor's Court as submitted

1st Mr. Whitacre

2nd Mrs. Fogle

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna -

Dave Babcock - Yes

Rilla Fogle - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Chief Holler:

Chief thanked the Enon votes for the Policy Levy

Activity report – 22 Mayor's Court and 2 Municipal Court. Mayor inquired about who tracks the tickets that go to Municipal Court and if the Village receives any funds back. The Chief replied that he is working on it and will get an answer to report back.

Misc communications – The street department installed the hand dryers in the Police Departments side. The scanners for temperature should be delivered on Friday. The contractor will be here tomorrow to start tearing down walls.

Spoke to Greenon Local School regarding with Shop with a Cop. They will have a list of 20 students for us. Looking at Sunday, December 13th. Probably a drive up style.

Looking into Covid funds at reimburse Police salary. Other agencies have used the Covid funds for salaries. Chief is looking ahead to 2021 and purchasing a new cruiser. The cost is \$47,519.

Mayor announced that he appreciates the work of the staff on the Covid funds and making sure we had the proper paperwork.

Motion-by-Mr. Beair and second by Mr. Whitacre to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:24 pm.

Attested by:

Mayor Timothy Howard

Date: 12/8/2020

Approved By:

Rick Hanna, President of Council

2